
 
 

 
 
 
 
June 22, 2025 Blog 
 
There have been too many collisions, injuries, and fatalities on our roads. Firstly, we 
should always remember that families are involved, and need to be notified and given 
time. Secondly, we should not be rushing to social media to spread the word and 
speculate before the police have investigated. In many cases the actual cause is not what 
we might all guess without the facts. All that being said, it happens too often and we need 
to change that. That’s why in February Zorra passed the following Resolution, which has 
since also been passed by Oxford County Council; 
 

WHEREAS speeding, distracted driving, and impaired driving are among the 
leading causes of driving related collisions, injuries, and fatalities in Ontario; and, 
 
WHEREAS municipalities are called upon to modify driver behaviour through 
expensive infrastructure and even more expensive policing; and, 
 
WHEREAS infrastructure and policing are inherently limited in their effectiveness 
at reducing speed and distracted driving, and entirely ineffective at reducing 
impaired driving; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Zorra Township calls on the Provincial 
and Federal governments to do everything in their power to limit speeding, 
distracted driving, and impaired driving, and thereby reduce collisions, injuries, and 
fatalities in our communities; 
 
THAT the Township of Zorra specifically requests that the Government of Ontario 
take action to implement the rural road safety program that Good Roads has 
committed to lead, which will allow Ontario's rural municipalities to make the critical 
investments needed to reduce the number of people being killed and seriously 
injured on Ontario’s rural roads; and 
 
AND THAT Zorra Township Staff work with Oxford County and all Oxford 
municipalities on the feasibility of implementing a long term Vision Zero Policy and 
the Good Roads Rural Road Safety strategy across all of Oxford; and, 
 
THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Ontario Premier, Ontario 
Minister of Transportation, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure, Ontario Minister of 
Agriculture, Ontario Minister of Rural Affairs, Ontario Associate Minister of 
Emergency Preparedness and Response, and Ontario Minister of Health, and 
Good Roads; and 
 
FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to all Oxford police services boards, 
Safe and Well Oxford, Good Roads, and all municipalities in Ontario requesting 
their support. 
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Please tell Zorra and Oxford Councils how would you like to see your tax dollars spent. 
The 2026 Budget survey is now online. The survey is your chance to have a say on how 
to invest your tax dollars in your community in the coming budget year. Take the survey 
before August 29 and learn more at www.speakup.oxfordcounty.ca 
  
#doingourpart #growingstrongertogether 
  
 
As always, feel free to contact me on any issue: 
 
Marcus Ryan 
Mayor, Zorra Township (and Warden, Oxford County) 
email: mryan@zorra.ca 
Phone: 1.519.425.2338 
 

http://www.speakup.oxfordcounty.ca/

